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From: Rigby, Christiana
Sent: Wednesday, January 22, 2025 9:18 AM
To: Anderson, Isaiah
Subject: FW: Support for Long Reach Village Center Redevelopment
Attachments: Long Reach Letter - affordable housing.docx

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

From: Laura Mettle <lmettle@lwvmd.org> 
Sent: Monday, January 20, 2025 5:04 PM 
To: Walsh, Elizabeth <ewalsh@howardcountymd.gov>; Jones, Opel <ojones@howardcountymd.gov>; Jung, Debra 
<djung@howardcountymd.gov>; Yungmann, David <dyungmann@howardcountymd.gov>; Rigby, Christiana 
<crigby@howardcountymd.gov> 
Cc: Harrod, Michelle <mrharrod@howardcountymd.gov>; Krista Threefoot <kthreefoot@lwvmd.org>; Fran LoPresti 
<flopresti@lwvmd.org> 
Subject: Support for Long Reach Village Center Redevelopment 

[Note: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please only click on links or attachments if 
you know the sender.] 

Good afternoon, 

The attached letter expresses support for Council bills CR161-2024 and CR162-2024. 

Laura Mettle 
President  
League of Women Voters of Howard County 

"There's no such thing as a vote that doesn't matter. It all matters." - Barack Obama 



 

The League of Women Voters of Howard County, Inc. 
9770 Patuxent Woods Dr, Suite 312, Columbia, MD 21046 

410-730-0142       Office-HoCo@lwvmd.org       www.hoco.lwvhowardmd.org 
 

The League of Women Voters of Howard County, Inc. is a 501c (3)non-profit organization.  
All donations made to LWVHC are tax deductible to the full extent of the law. 

January 21, 2025 
 

 
The Honorable Liz Walsh, Chairperson 
The Howard County Council 
3430 Court House Drive, 
 Ellicott City, Maryland 21043 
 
Dear Ms. Walsh and members of the Council:  
 
 
On behalf of the League of Women Voters of Howard County, I appreciate the opportunity to 
convey strong support for Council bills CR161-2024 and CR162-2024.  
 
These bills both move the Long Reach Redevelopment and Reinvigoration project forward. The 
inclusion of affordable housing is in line with county goals as expressed in the General Plan and 
in the League’s long-standing support for affordable housing. This Columbia village needs 
affordable housing and amenities within walking distance and the League supports the project 
and the land sale. 
 
The League would also like to express strong support for CB3-2025 which approves Enterprise 
Community Development’s request for approval of the Section 108 Loan guarantee allowing 
both the Ranleigh Place and Waverly woods redevelopment housing projects to proceed. 
For more than 50 years, these communities offered a significant number of affordable houses 
to low-income county residents. The properties have deteriorated significantly over time. 
Preservation and expansion of these properties is consistent with the General Plan that calls for 
existing affordable housing preservation. 
 
There will be homes for households making 60% and below of Howard County median income 
and some even below 40% of median income. In addition, these projects will expand the 
number of accessible units for disabled county residents. Enterprise’s commitment to serving 
the needs of  this population is very welcome. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to speak to these issues with you. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Laura Mettle, President 
The League of Women Voters of Howard County 
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